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Mold Invades County Justice Center

Mold Invades County Justice Center

By Annabeth Miller,
ShowMe Times Editor

BLOOMFIELD - Stoddard County officials have a new “opponent” to fight in the
county’ s facilities. Late last week, county commissioners were informed of - and took the
first stepsto fight - the growth of mold in one of the county’s facilities.

“We have a mold problem at the Justice Center,” Presiding Commissioner Greg Mathis
said at Monday’ s weekly meeting of the County Commissioner. Mathis said
commissioners were notified last week that mold is growing in the ventilation systemin
the Justice Center. Commissioners contacted architect Dale Rogers to find out what steps
needed to be taken to correct the situation. The architect of the Justice Center was the late
Harold Porterfield of Poplar Bluff.

“We immediately called Tetra Tech,” Mathis said. Tetra Tech is aprovider of consulting,
engineering, and technical services worldwide. The team responding to the Stoddard
County situation is based in Collinsville, I1l. “They were doing ajob in Fulton at that time
and on Wednesday they pushed a man loose and sent him (to Bloomfield).”

Mathis reported the TetraT ech technician took more than 20 samples as well as air
samples from the Justice Center. The samples were delivered to EMSL Analytical of St.
Louis and studies were conducted, M athis said.
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Representatives from Tetra Tech, Dale Rogers, afungal clean up company and Langford
Sheet Metal from Jackson, a St. Louis-based mechanical engineering group will meet
with county officials.

“At that time they will talk about our heating and cooling system we have in the Justice
Center to see if they can see any issues with it,” Mathis said. Langford Sheet Metal did
the heating and air system in the County Government Building; Buffington Brothers from
Poplar Bluff did the system in the Justice Center.

“The gentleman from Tetra Tech will present a plan of action tomorrow (Tuesday),”
Mathis said. The plan will inform the county of what is growing in the system aswell asa
plan to clean the system and disinfecting of the ductwork.

“All the employees have been notified of everything that’s going one over there from the
get-go” Mathis said. “ So the bottom line is we' re going to get an evaluation, we're going
to get the problem fixed up and see what we need to do to more forward and correct it to
where the heating and air conditioning works properly.”

Mathis said some shuffling is being done to be able to conduct business in areas not
affected by the mold.

Last week Commissioners Carol Jarrell and Frank Sifford met with representatives of
Union Pacific Railroad concerning a number of rural railroad crossingsin the county.
Crossings inspected late last week include the ones on County Roads 967,708, 702, 567-
551, and 331.

“They told me that over there by 967 (near Fisk), those trains run 70 to 75 miles per
hour,” Sifford said.

“While we were covering these roads, there were trains that came through at more than 60
miles per hour,” Jarrell said. “They said it would probably be ayear or more down the
road, but they are going to put gates and lights on all these crossings.”

In other business Monday morning:
* Presiding Commissioner Mathis reported that plastic shields have now been placed over

the thermostats in offices in the Justice Center; he said he spoke to many of the Justice
Center employees concerning the shields.



» Commissioners received the sales tax report, which showed the county was up in sale
tax receipts approximately $25,000 over August 2010 and $86,000 up for the year.

» Commissioner Sifford reported he has been working on the cleaning out of Ditch 13
southeast of Advance. Sifford said there is a possibility of a cleaning out about 3,600 feet
of the ditch and save the ditch district $5-7,000 on the project.

Photo Above: Presiding Commissioner Greg Mathis discusses how the county plansto

address the mold that has grown in the Stoddard County Justice Center. (SMIT Photo
by Annabeth Miller)
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SIKESTON - The Illinois Department of Transportation is alerting motorists traveling
Interstate 57 of an upcoming interstate closure.

Beginning Tuesday, Aug. 16, the |-57 bridge over the Mississippi River spanning from
Missouri to lllinoiswill be closed to north and southbound traffic. The closureis
anticipated to be in place three days, as IDOT's contractor makes repairs to the bridge.

Marked detour routes will be in place for north and southbound traffic. Detour routes
include:

Northbound: 1-55 in Missouri, Missouri 74 (through Cape Girardeau), IL 146, IL 3, 1-57.
Southbound: IL 3 (Exit 1), IL 146, Missouri 74 (through Cape Girardeau), Interstate 55

Due to the high volume of traffic, the marked detour is expected to be congested with
probable delays. Motorists are encouraged to seek an alternate route. Motorists are urged
to use caution when traveling in the area and should observe all message boards and
detour route signage.

The Dorena-Hickman Ferry is an additional detour option. For more information about
the ferry, please visit:http://www.dorena-hickmanferryboat.com/

For additional information about the upcoming closure, please contact IDOT Construction

Engineer Keith Roberts at (618) 351-5253 or MoDOT's Customer Service Center at 573-
472-5333.
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Motoristsin Dexter can expect afew delays on Thursday on a busy city thoroughfare.
Dexter City Administrator Mark Stidham announced that city street crews will be
working on One Mile Road from Business Highway 60 and Grant Road. throughout the
day on Thursday.

"Expect afew delays today as we attempt to stripe and install turn lanes on One Mile
Road," Stidham said. "Thiswill delay traffic for alittle.”

Stidham said the crews will be striping and installing turn lanes on One Mile Road.

"We should have everything on One Mile Road completed today before the start of school
next week," he added.

Much of One Mile Road was repaved earlier this month during the first part of the road
Improvement project.
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New Roadway Officially Opened

By Annabeth Miiler,
ShowMe Times Editor

The word to describe the project was “ persistence”.

And after nearly 10 years of hard persistence, the ribbon cutting marking the completion
of the paving of the roadway from Highway 60 to the Union Pacific Railroad depot
northwest east of Dexter was held west of town.

Three county roads — County Roads 531, 570 and 527 — were the central focus of the
project for a paved roadway leading from U.S. 60 to the railroad facility. It took at |east
10 years, federal elected officials three state senators, local agencies and alot of
persistence to see the project completed.

“It’s been alengthy process and we appreciate all you guys have done,” said David
Grimes, Division 42 Chairman of the Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers and
Trainmen.

Grimes spoke to agroup of government leaders and industrial development
representatives on the parking lot of the River of Life Church prior to the ribbon cutting
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celebration.
“Thefirst time | drovethisroad | thought ‘you got to be kidding me’,” Grimes.

It was at this time Grimes and other union personnel began working through former state
senator Jerry Howard and then former state senator Bill Foster on the proposed project.

Then State Senator Rob  jmages/Blog Images/NewsAugust2011/8.08.2011 rr - rob.jpg
Mayer enters the picture,

along with U.S. Rep Jo Ann Emerson and U.S. Senator Kit Bond, and funding is secured
to finance the road project.

Through Bond and Emerson, more than $340,000 was earmarked in federal stimulus
funding for the project. Union Pacific committed up to $90,000 in funds to be used as the
20 percent local match for the project. The Union Pacific funds and remaining funds from
the federal money have been set aside to be used for maintenance of the roads.

Grimes also thanked Steve and Connie Dukes with the Bootheel Regional Planning and
Economic Development Agency, Executive Director Julian Steiner,Stoddard County
Industrial Development Corporation, and the Stoddard County Commissioners —
Presiding Commissioner Greg Mathis and Commissioners Carol Jarrell and Frank Sifford.

Photo Above: Theribbon cutting celebration was held this week to the completion of
the project t pave county roads from Highway 60 to the Union Pacific offices northeast
of Dexter. The completed project cost $304,924.50. The project improved County Roads
531, 570 and 527 — creating a pave route from Highway 60 to the Union Pacific facility.
On hand for the celebration were Stoddard County I ndustrial Development Authority
Secretary Janet Coleman, County Commissioner Frank Sifford, Brotherhood of

L ocomotive Engineers and Trainmen (BLET) Legidative Board Chairman Brian
Kelley, BLET Division 42 Chairman David Grimes, State Sen. Rob Mayer of Dexter,
Union Pacific Director of Public Affairs Benjamin Jones, BLET Division 42 President
Brian Wheeler, State Rep. Billy Pat Wright, County Commissioner Carol Jarrell, IDA
Board Member Sue Tippen and Presiding Stoddard County Commissioner Greg
Mathis. Photo Below: State Senator Rob Mayer of Dexter (right was recognized by
Brian Kelly, Legislative Board Chair of the Brotherhood of Locomotive Engineers and
Trainmen. (SMT Photos by Annabeth Miller)
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The ShowMe Times is proud to announce the introduction of yet another feature on the
online local newsjournal.

As of thisweek, the ShowMe Timeswill host “Letters To The Editor” under its Blogs
menu. This new feature will be another way in which local residents may express
opinions on news and events of general interest in our region.

“The general rules are simple: The ShowMe Times reserves the right to edit letters for
clarity and general readability,” said ShowMe Times Editor Annabeth Miller. Letters
must be signed and provide a tel ephone number and an active e-mail address for
verification purposes; the writer’ s name and e-mail address will be published.

Paid Election Letterswill also be featured, Miller said. Political letters of endorsement
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will be published as Paid Election Letters and will be subject to afee of $25 for aletter of
up to 100 words; an additional fee of 50 cents per word will be assessed beyond 100
words. To ensure publication, Paid Election L etters must be received by 5 p.m. Tuesday
one week before an election.

“Of course, the ShowMe Times encourages writers to remain positive, and to follow the
Golden Rule,” Miller said. “We will not publish letters that are hateful and spiteful
against an individual, family or group. Letters to the Editor are intended to encourage
positive discussion on issues in the community, to offer opinions on issues and events,
and to highlight what is good and positive in our area.”

The news journal will retain the right to refuse publication of aletter for its content. In
addition, letters must be signed to be published.

“My father, the late Barney Miller, always said that unsigned comments and letters were a
chicken’s way to express an opinion or to be negative. We will follow his time-honored
philosophy,” Miller said.

STAY IN TOUCH

LETTERSTO THE EDITOR: The maximum length is 250 words. We edit for clarity,
accuracy, punctuation and spelling. The letter must be signed. Please include your name,
street address, city and a phone number where you can be reached between 8 am. and 5
p.m. Monday through Friday.

PAID ELECTION LETTERS: All letters of endorsement of candidates or ballot issues
will be published as Paid Election Letters and are subject to afee of $25 for up to 100
words, plus an additional 50 cents per word beyond 100. To ensure publication, Paid
Election Letters must be received by 5 p.m. Tuesday one week before an election.

SEND LETTERSTO: Letters may be emailed to letter s@showmetimes.com or faxed
to (toll-free) 1-866-515-6828.
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